
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 
 
May 17, 2023 
 
Gerald Klug 
Puget Sound Energy 
P.O. Box 190 
Goldendale, WA 98620-0190 
 
Sent Via Email Only: gerald.klug@pse.com  
 
RE: New Facility Permit Manager for Permit No. ST0009236—Puget Sound Energy 
 
Dear Gerald Klug: 
 
I am writing to introduce myself as your new facility permit manager for the Department of Ecology's (Ecology) Water 
Quality Program. My name is Marcia Porter and my pronouns are she/her/hers. 
 
Your permit sets certain limits for the discharge of wastewater and requires monitoring and reporting at specified 
intervals. I will be reviewing your discharge monitoring reports and contacting you regarding any irregularities that 
may be found.  Your facility is also subject to routine compliance inspections.  
 
As your permit manager, I am available to answer any questions you may have regarding your permit or general 
questions about the Water Quality permitting program. You should also contact me regarding any problems you may 
encounter, such as spills or equipment failures which impact your wastewater discharge. Additionally, please feel 
free to contact me concerning any discharge permit concerns that you believe Ecology could assist you with. 
 
I look forward to being your permit manager and developing a working relationship to maintain water quality in 
Washington state. My schedule is primarily a telecommute schedule, so the best way to contact me is via the cell 
number 509-406-6624 or via email to marcia.porter@ecy.wa.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Marcia Porter 
Environmental Specialist 4 
Water Quality Program 
Ecology, Central Regional Office (CRO) 
 
Ecc:   Ruth Juris, Puget Sound Energy, (ruth.juris@pse.com) 
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